## COMMITTEE ON APPROPRIATIONS

SUBCOMMITTEE ON COMMERCE, JUSTICE, SCIENCE, AND RELATED AGENCIES

SUBCOMMITTEE ON STATE, FOREIGN OPERATIONS, AND RELATED PROGRAMS

SUBCOMMITTEE ON
AGRICULTURE, RURAL DEVELOPMENT,
FOOD AND DRUG ADMINISTRATION,
AND RELATED AGENCIES



## Grace Meng Congress of the United States

Sixth District, New York

July 7th, 2022

Mr. Frank Calabrese District Manager United States Postal Service 160 Duryea Road Melville, NY 11747

Dear Mr. Calabrese:

I write to respectfully request that you consider taking immediate steps to address the theft of mail from United States Postal Service (USPS) "Relay Boxes" in the 6<sup>th</sup> Congressional District located in Queens, New York.

Recently, my constituents have been impacted by a surge of mail theft, in which dark green relay mailboxes have been targeted for theft. The relay boxes, unlike standard blue mailboxes, do not feature a slot and require a key to open. These boxes can store thousands of letters at a time and are vulnerable to break-ins. As you know, mail theft is a crime with serious consequences. Identities can be stolen, money removed from bank accounts, sensitive documents obtained, and more. Having just one letter stolen can have lasting effects on a victim. Seniors are particularly vulnerable, and that is why it is crucial for this to be a top priority of the USPS.

I am encouraged by the USPS's recent coordination with the New York City Police Department to arrest six individuals charged with mail theft and fraud in Queens. I hope that partnerships with law enforcement and other relevant agencies continue, as they are vital in keeping our communities safe. I also urge the USPS to consider further initiatives to improve the security of relay boxes to decrease their vulnerability to theft. I have full faith in the USPS's ability to make necessary security upgrades as they did with the blue mailboxes in my district—an effective initiative that I encouraged.

I appreciate your immediate attention to this matter. I look forward to your response detailing a course of action to ensure that the mail of my constituents is secured.

**CONGRESSIONAL ASIAN PACIFIC** 

**AMERICAN CAUCUS** 

VICE CHAIR

APPROPRIATIONS TASK FORCE

CHAIR

http://www.meng.house.gov

www.facebook.com/repgracemeng

twitter: @repgracemeng

If you have any questions regarding this matter, I encourage you to contact Tom Dinegar of my staff at

Sincerely,

Grace Meng

Member of Congress